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Health Sciences Center
Safety Committee

Meeting Notes
Thursday, May 28 2015
1:30-2:30PM
Attended:

- Stephanie Graham-Sims

-Dana Gray




- Claudia Esparza


-Kristen Daft

- Kim Bryner



-Beth O’Neil
- Alexandra Elliott


-Kevin Engels





-Valerie Watson





-Nina Clovis





-Frank Ali





-Angela Lemmon (Recording Secretary)
New Business:
Stephanie Graham-Sims;

· Meeting called to order at 1:30PM
· DEP inspection took place on all four campuses.  All four received Notices of Violations.  WVU has applied for an extension to respond.  There were inaccuracies in the DEP report that need to be corrected.  EH&S has hired an attorney to represent WVU during the process.   
· SOLE training.  HSC Safety is maintaining an updated list of employees who took the RCRA training on the HSC Safety Office website.  The guidelines are changing for the training.  However, since 2012 compliance at the HSC has increased.  
· CHO’s will receive a spreadsheet of the hazardous waste training every month.  It will have listed on it all employees that has taken the training up to that point in time.
· Frank Ali had questions regarding training.  Not everyone in the lab handles hazardous waste.  However, Stephanie said that if they are in the lab or if they supervise the lab they must have training.  
· Freight elevator – After July 1, 2015 construction will begin.  The project should be completed by November.  Building occupants must use the service elevators instead of freight elevators.  
· HSC Facilities Management will now be managed by the main campus FM group now.  
· Cytogenics – construction of the new simulation center is anticipated to be completed in October.  There are currently dust and noise issues.
· Family Medicine renovations will be completed by WVUH.
· BRNI fire alarm issues have been resolved.
· The SOD and SOP will have Safety and Security training during the first week of school.  The active shooter training will be open to other academic programs.
· Asbestos concerns case is closed.  
· DEA issue with researcher who left orphaned controlled substances has been resolved in coordination with the DEA.  
Dana Gray:

· Chemical inventories due on first.  Has one person that may not comply.
· Kim suggested that they may have to go to the chair.  Also, the chemical hygiene plan will be sent out when it is updated.  Will also be updated on the website.  
Kristen Daft:
· Joint commission did not find any major violations during visit to WVU Hospital.
· Do not expect the commission to return for approximately 3 years.  

Kevin Engels:

· Sent chemical inventories to Kim Bryner.
· The spill in his office has been cleaned.

Valerie Watson:

· List of chemical inventories done.
· A lab worker is leaving an office which will need cleaned out.  Will have a lab close out.

· Kim suggested Valerie email her with information and she can send her the lab close out policy.

· Stephanie stated that the policy was sent to the chairs about lab close outs and controlled substances.

Nina Clovis:
· Construction related to the simulation center is very noisy and disturbs work.
Claudia Esparza:

· Working with Kim on the fume hood testing.  
Alexandra Elliott:
· WVUs infectious control plan is located on EH&S website.  Biosafety website should be linked to the HSC Safety website.

Kim Bryner:

· Chemical inventories.  List all individuals that did not provide required information.  Need their names and lab numbers.  

· The EPA/OSHA training logs are due at the end of the month.  

· The 90 day wastes are also due.

· There will be fume hood and shower testing in a month or so.

· Eye washes and safety showers will be inspected as well.  Should be done like on main campus.  Will have a meeting with everyone involved with safety showers and eye washes.

· The eye washes inspections are done weekly by laboratory occupants. Inspections should be documented on weekly test sheet that can be found on HSC Office webpage.   The safety showers are done annually by HSC FM unless otherwise noted.

Frank Ali:

· AFA functioning – an outside agency found some issues.  He is waiting for the report.  Will then go back to the engineers.

· Will look at validation.  The high containment area could be delayed for quite some time.

· There has been a minor outbreak of pin worms in a lab.  Mitigation efforts were implemented and the issue resolved.
· ACUC inspection went well.

The meeting was concluded at 2:25PM.  The next meeting will be held in August, 2015.  A schedule will be sent out.  
Old Business:

Stephanie Graham-Sims:

· Called to order at 1:30PM

· DEA training went well.  Seventy six people were in attendance.  The plan is to eventually put the training on SOLE.  We are currently waiting for the DEA to update and provide their PowerPoint.

· The main question at the DEA training was regarding buying controlled substances in bulk.  The DEA does not recommend it. Doing so does not allow for adequate controls.  The DEA requires accountability on those who hold licenses.

· Hazardous Waste Training – The DEP asked for documentation regarding training records on an inspection geared toward training compliance. We need 100% compliance.  We will be sending reminders to those who did not take the training.

· The next in-person Hazardous Waste training session will be the end of May or beginning of June.  

· The DEP was at HSC for the underground storage tank inspection.  

· Laser Safety Training is now on SOLE.  

· Lasers also need to be registered with the Safety Office.  

· There were two ACUC related accidents.  Please remind everyone that accident reports need to be completed for employees and students in 24 hours.  

· High Hazardous Waste pick up went well.  

· There have been some nuisance dust related issues some departments below the simulation center renovation project. 

· There was a leak in the gross anatomy lab that was monitored and repaired.

Pat Callery (Pharmacy)
· Wanted to thank Kim for getting hazardous waste material out of lab.

· Successful lab close outs

· Discussion regarding proper storage of chemicals.

Kevin Engels (Physiology and Pharmacology)

· Chemical inventories.  He sent disposal forms to everyone.  

· Asked if there were any flammable cabinets available.

Nina Clovis (Orthopedics)

· Inquired about the morgue.  What will happen to the space once the morgue moves to the Preate Building?  Stephanie stated that the gross anatomy lab preparation and storage area is supposed to move there.  

Dana Gray (Pathology)

· Dust issues in offices 2307 and 2306.  There is a round vent that debris falls.  Stephanie told her to call 3-4394.  And ask them to seal the vent.  A particle count had done in the area and levels were acceptable. However there were several new dust control measures that FM had put in place to alleviate the issue.

Adrienne MacLeod (Radiation Safety)

· It is regulatory compliance month.  Nuclear Regulatory Committee has been inspecting.  They completed their inspection.  Everything is in compliance. 

· The department has a new staff member and a new graduate assistant.

Anna Crawford (Library)

· The exit sign is still not posted where it should be posted.

Kim Bryner (Safety)

· Joyce from EH&S will be having a CHO training regarding how to fill out the new OSHA training lists.  EH&S wants all training sheets to be filled out exactly the same by all department.

· Next week the list of high hazardous chemicals will be send out.

· In the next few weeks EH&S main campus will be looking at all labs to inventory high-hazard chemicals.

· Kim will be sending out an e mail regarding chemical inventories which will be due by June 1, 2015.

Lana Bunner (Ruby)

· Cytogenetic lab testing will be taking place.

· Ruby is waiting for Joint Commission.

· There is clutter in the hallways when no one is checking them.

· The DEP visited UHC.  May be coming to Ruby soon.

· The DEP will be looking at the underground storage tanks at Ruby soon.

Meeting concluded at 2:20PM.  The next meeting will be held on April 23, 2015, on the first floor of HS Biomedical Facility.

